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b. Certification refers to any physical or digital attestation of an individual’s 
knowledge, proficiency, or competence in a certain subject matter or skill 
set by a reputable third party, which can be public, private or non-profit 
in nature;  
 

c. Co-working or shared service facilities refer to shared workspaces 
equipped with the necessary facilities and support services for the needs 
of the digital workforce;  

 
d. Crowdsource refers to the means of obtaining information or input into a 

particular task or project by enlisting the services of a large number of 
people, either paid or unpaid, typically via the internet;   

 
e. Crowdwork refers to a type of work where execution is done by a large 

number of people and each contributes a small amount of labor;  
 

f. Digital content refers to any type of content that exists in the form of 
digital data that are stored, and can be created, viewed, processed, 
distributed, modified, and stored using computers, the cloud, and other 
digital technologies. The content can be either free or paid content such 
as, but not limited to, webpages and websites, social media, data and 
databases, digital audio, such as MP3s or MP4s, e-books, digital imagery, 
digital video, video games, computer programs, and software;   

 
g. Digital entrepreneurship refers to the creation of new ventures or the 

transformation of existing businesses by developing novel digital 
technologies and/or novel usage of such technologies;  

 
h. Digital inclusion refers to the process of ensuring that all members of 

society, especially those from disadvantaged and marginalized groups, 
have access to and are empowered to utilize and benefit from state-of-
the-art information and communications technology (ICT);  

 
i. Digital labor platforms refer to digital technology-based platforms that 

facilitate the production, trade, and commercial exchange of digital 
content, digital products, or other goods and services arising from digital 
transactions. This includes web-based and online platforms where work 
is outsourced through an open call to geographically-dispersed individuals 
and location-based online applications where work is allocated to 
individuals in a specific geographical area;   
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